
Cathedral Active Parishioner Policy 
 

A Registered and Active family/individual is one who: 
 

1. Has formally registered and is participating in the life of the parish com-

munity for at least 3 months. 

2. Attends Mass at Cathedral at least 75% of all Sundays. 

3. Contributes financially to the parish according to ones means. 

4. Places the offertory envelope each week in the collection basket, even if 

empty. (If you forgot your envelope there are extra envelopes in the pews 

and tables at the back of the church.) 
 

Active member status in our database is essential for requesting the follow-

ing: 

 Parishioner tuition rate as CCS and BE High School 

 Endorsement to serve as a sacramental sponsor for Baptism or Confirma-

tion 

 Baptism, First Holy Communion, Confirmation or Marriage (for oneself 

or for one’s children, either at Cathedral or in another parish) 
 

Placing your envelope in the Sunday collection basket is an important aspect 

of parish stewardship. We are not called to make an equal gift but an equal 

sacrifice in proportion to the blessings given to us by God. The offertory bas-

ket carried in procession to the altar symbolizes our shared sacrifice offered 

to the Lord in thanksgiving. Placing your envelope in the basket, even if you 

have given electronically, symbolizes our share responsibility to support the 

Church and our parish and a communal offering of thanks. 
 

If you use electronic transfer to make your offertory contribution and other 

gifts, simply check the box “I attended Mass and/or gave electronically” on 

the empty envelope and then drop it in the collection basket. All envelopes in 

the collection basket are recorded in our parish database. 
 

Once six months elapses without any envelopes or online donations received, 

the account is marked as Inactive and envelopes are  no longer distributed. 

To begin receiving stewardship envelopes please contact Stephanie Stewart at  

executive.assistant@charlestoncathedral.com. 
 

For answers to frequently asked questions, please visit: 

www.charlestoncathedral.com/active-parish-policy-faq. 
 

 

 

 
 

Sacrament of Marriage: Either bride or groom must  be registered at the 

Cathedral at least 12 months before scheduling a date and beginning  the 6 

month marriage preparation. The bride/groom must meet the Active Pa-

rishioner Policy requirements. The Wedding Policy Booklet may be found 

on the Cathedral Website. Please contact Mrs. Stephanie Stewart at  

weddings@charlestoncathedral.com for more information. 

 

Baptisms: Parents desiring Baptism of their children must be registered at 

the Cathedral Parish and meet the Active Parishioner Policy requirements. 

More information on Baptism, including an online form, may be found on 

the Cathedral Website. To schedule to have your child baptized, please 

contact Ms. Cheryl LaRose at secretary@charlestoncathedral.com. 

Mass Schedule 
 12 February - 19 February 

 
Saturday 11 February       11:00 am World Day of the Sick Mass 

     5:30 pm Vigil Mass                            Frank M. LaForge + 

Sunday 12 February         9:00 am Mass                               Margaret W. Patterson + 

                  11:15 am Solemn Mass                                  Pro Populo       

Monday 13 February        12:05 pm Mass                                        William Mallon 

Tuesday 14 February        12:05pm Mass                                      Stephen J. Fearon + 

Wednesday 15 February   12:05 pm Mass                                   Timothy Prezzano + 

                   12:30 pm Confessions  

Thursday 16 February       12:05 pm Mass                                             Pat Watters + 

Friday 17 February            12:05 pm Mass                                        Wayne Parrott + 

Saturday 18 February        5:30 pm Vigil Mass                            Stavros Bouziotis + 

Sunday 19 February          9:00 am Mass                                      Timothy Prezzano + 

                   11:15 am Solemn Mass                                Pro Populo 
 

   

Sunday Morning Masses are broadcast live in the lower chapel for overflow 

capacity. Please come upstairs for Communion. 

 
Weekly Offertory Reports -  5 February 2023 

 

   Offertory                 $8,473.01 

   Electronic Offertory                $5,993.64 

   Total Offertory              $14,466.65 
 

    Sincere thanks for your generosity. Every gift matters! 
 

 

Automatic Online Giving! If you wish to give electronically, it may be 

done via our secure web portal. Use the QR code above or go to 

charlestoncathedral.com and click on the blue and green online giving 

button at the top of the page.  

Donate by text! Send a text to 843-580-1719 with the amount you would 

like to contribute. Make sure to use the dollar sign before the amount. 

(example: $25). 

Bishop’s Annual Appeal donations should be made payable to “Bishop’s 

Annual Appeal.” 

Bicentennial Payments should be made payable to CCFSC. Mail to 

Bicentennial Campaign Office, P.O. Box 31257, Charleston, SC 29417 
 

 
 

Parking Pass 11-12 February  
 

Scan barcode for 3 hours parking at City Garage  

93 Queen Street. 

Or visit charlestoncathedral.com/parking  

The Cathedral of St. John the Baptist 
120 Broad Street 

Charleston, SC 29401 

 

Most Rev. Jacques Fabre-Jeune, CS         Bishop of Charleston 

Monsignor D. Anthony Droze,VG  Administrator Pro-Tempore 

vicargeneraldroze@charlestondiocese.org 

Deacon Thomas Baranoski 

Deacon Jim Letendre 

Deacon Charles Olimpio 

Mrs. Stephanie Stewart        Executive Assistant to the Rector 

executive.assistant@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mrs. Diane Horkey            Morning Secretary 

parish.secretary@charlestoncathedral.com 

Ms. Cheryl LaRose         Afternoon Secretary 

secretary@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mr. Scott Powell            Director of Sacred Music 

music.director@charlestoncathedral.com 

Mrs. Margaret Hill                                                          Bookkeeper 

bookkeeper@charlestoncathedral.com 

 

 
Parish Office Hours: 9 am-4 pm Monday-Friday 

 
Office Number: 843-724-8395 

 
After Hours Emergency Line:  843-724-6376  

(in the event of a medical emergency or death after office hours) 

 

www.charlestoncathedral.com 
 

Pregnant? Need Help? Birthright 843-556-4403  

Lowcountry Pregnancy Center 843-553-3505  

St. Vincent de Paul Society  843-727-1577 

 

PARISH BULLETIN 
 

Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time: Year A 
 
 

12 February 2023 

  



 Weekday Mass & Wednesday Schedule 
 

 Daily Masses are at 12:05 pm Monday-Friday  
 

 Wednesday Adoration begins after 12:05 pm Mass until Night 

prayer at 6:30 pm and Benediction at 7:00 pm. 

 Wednesday Confessions are at 12:30 pm  

 

Please Pray For…  

 

Charles Bateman, David Carter, John Devane, Brittani DeVore, 

Michael Keenan, Cheryl LaRose, Candy O’Brian, Norbert Stiepel, 

Joe Swartz 
 

The above names have been submitted for prayers during the last 

30 days or have been identified as long term need for prayer. 

Please contact the office to add a name to the list.  

 

Events at Cathedral 
12 February - 22 February 

 
Sunday  12 February         10:15 am Café 

         10:15 am Religious Education 

         10:15 am High School Youth 

         12:15pm Café 

Monday 13 February        6:00 pm Interior Life: Conference Rm 

Tuesday 14 February        9:00 am Faith sharing: Conference Room 

        10:30 am Bible Study: Conference Room 

Wednesday 15 February  12:30 pm ADORATION 

          6:30 pm  Creighton Fertility Intro: Conf. Rm 

          6:30 pm RCIA: 2nd Floor Cathedral Center 

          7:00 pm Benediction 

                                              7:00 pm Young Adults: Hall 

Thursday 16 February      12:30 pm Prayer Apostolate: LC 

Sunday  19 February         10:15 am Mardi Gras Lenten Gathering! 

         10:15 am Religious Education 

Monday 20 February        Parish Office Closed: President's Day 

Wednesday 22 February   Ash Wednesday (see below) 

  

        

            

Ash Wednesday 22 February 2023 

Mass & Imposition of Ashes 

12:00 pm Msgr. Droze celebrant 

6:30 pm Bishop Fabre-Jeune celebrant 
There will be no Confessions & no Adoration on Ash Wednesday  
 

Bulletin Advertisers Needed! 

 Our bulletin is soon going to be printed by Diocesan again.  Jenny 

Lusk from Diocesan is working to reinstate that ads that used to 

run in the bulletin and secure NEW bulletin advertisers.  We are 

grateful that this crucial communication piece is provided to our 

parish at no cost thanks to the generous support of our bulletin 

sponsors. Please call her if you’re interested in placing a NEW ad-

vertisement in the bulletin on behalf of your business, family, fa-

vorite charity or to memorialize a loved one.  Bulletin sponsors 

recognize the tremendous value of connecting with our church 

family, and we ask our parishioners and guests to patronize our 

supporters when using a local service.  Jenny can be reached at 913

-205-6387 or JLusk@Diocesan.com.   

 

PARISH NEWS 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Parish Office will be closed Monday 20 February for 

Presidents Day. 
 

Tearing Us Apart Book & Speaker 

On March 8 at 7:00pm in Cathedral Parish Center, Alexandra De-

sanctis, contributing writer at National Review, will speaking about 

her new book “Tearing Us Apart: How Abortion Harms Everything 

And Solves Nothing. Her book with be available for sale.  
 

The Creighton Model FertilityCare™ System 

A free intro session for the Creighton Model is being offered in the 

Conference Room on February 15th at 6:30pm. It is a fertility meth-

od that is safe from side effects, life-affirming, cost-effective, and 

clinically proven. To sign up for the session, or for more infor-

mation, please email elenabfcp@gmail.com.  

 

Adoration Wednesday  
Join us for Adoration on Wednesdays from 12:30 pm - 7:00 pm on 

Wednesdays! We hope to have multiple Weekly Adorers for each 

timeslot and available substitutes.  
 

"Lourdes" premiers February 8-   in Theaters 

"Lourdes" in theaters! True stories from the tens of millions of peo-

ple’s experiences. Visit lourdesthemovement.com for information & 

tickets. 

 

 

 
 

Mark your calendars for Cathedral’s Mardi Gras Lenten 

Festival on February  9 th at  9 : 9 am!  

Bring something to share! 
 

 

Cathedral’s Knights of Columbus Fish Fry 

Join the St. Finbar Council for their Very First Lentent 

Fish Fry! On Fridays, March 3rd & 31st, from 5-7:30 

pm in the  Parish Hall.  $15 for adults and $12 for Children – Cash 

or Check Only. Tickets sold after all Masses starting this weekend. 

Orders Can be for Dine-In or To-Go and include: Fried Fish, Cole 

Slaw, Texas Toast, Iced Tea & Kids Mac-N-Cheese. Help support 

Cathedral’s KOC Council this Lent!  
 

Adult Education Classes: Marian Catechist Apostolate 

Join Cathedral's Home Study course designed by Fr. John Hardon 

and used by Mother Theresa to catechize the nuns of her order. This 

is a home study that would meet monthly on the first Wednesday 

starting March 1st at 6:30 pm to review information and watch a 

video. For more information, please call the office at 843-724-8395.  
 

St. Vincent de Paul Collections Report 

Due to the generous support of our parishioners, the SVdP Penin-

sula Conference was able to help the following families during Jan-

uary.  Please keep our ministry in your prayers. 
 

                    Housing               $ 2,765.00             6 families 

                    Electricity            $10,830.89           39 families 

                    Food                                                    5 families 

                    Total:                    $13,595.89           50 families  
 

SONGS FOR LENT: Daily Reflections on the Psalms 

Starting Ash Wednesday, 22 February, St. Mary of the Annunciation 

parishioner Betsy Cahill will be offering daily reflections on a psalm 

verse from the daily lectionary. Contact betsy@betsycahill.com with 

questions. To subscribe visit: http://eepurl.com/gj22CH . 

 

Bishop Fabre-Jeune has appointed a new Rector for the Cathe-

dral. Effective 9 March 2023, Rev. Gregory Wilson will once again 

be assigned as the Rector of the Cathedral of St. John the Baptist. 

Please keep Fr. Wilson and the parishioners of St. Mary Help of 

Christians in Aiken in your prayers. Welcome Fr. Wilson! 

http://eepurl.com/gj22CH

